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PRESIDENTS ANNUAL REPORT MESSAGE 2019 

 

Our association is showing its age.  This year we have lost long time members of the Board of Directors 
COL Al Diaz, MAJ Ray Edgerly and CWO Lee Carson, as well as CSM George Ichimura who was not a board 
member but faithfully attended our Board of Directors meetings and was our photographer for many 
years, and COL Wilfred Ebel.  All will be missed.  On the positive side we added CSM Gene DiLorenzo, LTC 
James O’Dowd and COL Don Cavallo.  I’m pleased to welcome them to our ranks.  If you do the math you 
see the problem, our roster is shrinking, not growing.  In this age of social media and instant gratification do 
we need to reinvent ourselves to attract more reserve component Soldiers to our ranks? 

 

I’m not a social media user.  But in observing my wife and her use of Face Book as well as discussing this 
with friends I’m beginning to think that this is a tool we need use that will enhance the benefit of member-
ship.  We have started to discuss this at the Board meetings and I can see that this is something that we 
need to develop to be able to connect our membership.    As this evolves, we will keep you posted in the 
Blade of our progress to step into the 21st century world of communication. 

 

Last year I urged you to help us with our fund-raising efforts to ensure that the 63d Infantry Division Asso-
ciation USAR has a place in the new US Army Museum nearing completion at Fort Belvoir, VA.  I’m happy 
to report that our membership stepped up and made donations.  I’m also pleased that the Board of Direc-
tors authorized the use of our resources to reach the goal assuring that the 63d will be part of the new mu-
seum.  This donation is consistent with ‘Article II. Purpose’ of our Constitution which sets out that we are to 
act “to perpetuate the history and honor of the 63d Infantry Division (WW-II & USAR)”.  At the Annual 
Meeting there seemed to be interest in doing more fore a greater presence in the Museum.  You can still 
make a donation at: 

             https://armyhistory.givingfuel.com/63rd-reserve-association.com.  

 

This next year will be full of challenges.  We need to increase our ranks by bringing in younger Soldiers as 
well as getting those that we served with who are not members to join.  Since our membership is spread 
out, we need to start to hold meetings in other cities away for LA/Orange county such as San Diego and 
Phoenix so that those who do not live in Southern California can see the benefit of keeping connected 
with their Army family.  And most important we need to develop a presence in social media to reach more 
of our potential members. 

 

As a reminder please note on your calendar that next year’s annual meeting will be on 19 April 2020.  The 
Board feels that it’s time for a new location stay tuned for more details to follow. 

 

Chuck Ebner 

BG (Ret) USA 

President 



3 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Above: Elizabeth Maloney representative from the Army Museum Project giving the group an update:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

               Above;  COL Richard Keagy, COL Ben Colcol, Chaplain COL Don Forden and COL Richard Garza 
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2019 Annual Business Meeting Minutes Due: NLT 30 May 2019  

(COL WISENBAKER) 
 
The Annual Meeting of the 63rd Infantry Division Association (USAR) took place at Hotel Fullerton on 28 
April 2019.    The Hotel hosted the gathering in the Crown 1 Room.   Beginning at 1100, members began 
arriving and exchanging greetings.  After the Social Hour, President BG Charles Ebner started the meeting 
at 1215 hours, beginning with an Invocation by COL (CH) Don Forden followed by singing of the National 
Anthem by Diana Diaz, the daughter of COL Al Diaz.   BG Ebner then invited the gathering to the buffet 
meal, table by table, starting with the table of the Member with the senior Basic Pay Entry Date. 

 

After the meal, the business meeting was called to order at 1310 hours.   BG Ebner began by asking at-
tendees to introduce themselves.  He started by introducing COL Ben Colcol who introduced the new at-
tendees (COL Don Cavallo and CSM Tony DiLorenzo).  Many interesting and entertaining anecdotes were 
shared by the members. 

 

BG Ebner then explained the challenges facing the organization and in filling openings in the Board of 
Governors.   He also provided a presentation of the "Soldier for Life" program, noting that it paralleled the 
Marine concept of Marines for Life”, and then distributed actual "Soldier for Life" decals to the member-
ship.   Next, COL Jim Wisenbaker proceeded to call for nominations to fill vacancies in the Board of Gover-
nors for the next two years.    He called for nominations from the floor, followed by questioning Board 
Members with expiring terms, who all stated they were willing to continue serving.   One new volunteer 
was COL Susan Lee.   With no other nominations from the floor, the chair proceeded to a voice vote.   The 
following members were elected to the Board of Governors (for x year term) by acclamation: BG Ebner, 
COL Wisenbaker, LTC Houghton, COL Colcol, LTC Sweeney, & COL Susan Lee.   

 

Elizabeth Maloney from National Museum of the US Army provided an update on museum construction 
progress on North Ft. Belvoir, VA.   She also described the Association’s Plaque in the Veteran’s Hall that is 
the result of our Association’s financial support to the museum project.    She also noted that the Museum 
is located near the main highway, where the public can easily access it without having to go through Post 
Security. 

 

BG Ebner then called for questions or issues from the floor.    Subsequently, COL Lydia Collins and COL 
Bill Reals, conducted the raffles, including the special raffle from Pan Mitchell in honor and memory of 
both her mother, a US Navy WAVE in WWII, and her husband, LTC Don Mitchell. 

 

COL (CH) Don Forden was called to give a closing Benediction.   President Ebner then closed the formal 
meeting at 1445 hours, releasing the membership for a group photograph conducted by COL Ben Colcol.     
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Membership Application 

  63d Infantry Division Association, USAR 

 

Rank/Name_____________________ Home Phone (____) ____________ 

Street __________________________Cell Phone (____) _____________ 

City/State _________________________           Zip code __________  ___ 

Spouse’s Name______________        _____ E-mail Address ______________ 

 

Indicate present or former assignments in  63d Inf Div WWII, 63d Inf Div USAR 63d 

ARCOM  63d RSC  63d RRC/RRSC or geographic area of responsibility under any of these 

Organizations._________________________ 

 

 Life Membership $50                3 Years $25                  1 Year   $10 

 

Please write your check out to the: 63d Inf Div Assn USAR 

Send application and check to: 
 

Col (Ret.) Ben M. Colcol 
 2518 Alki Place 

 Anaheim CA 92806 
 

 

Rev 2019 
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Membership Report: Col Ben M. Colcol 

 

For this 2019 Annual Report we had 2 extensions in annual membership: SP4 Pearly LaChance & Col 
Frank Lagattuta and gained 3 new members: CSM Gene DiLorenzo, LTC James O’Dowd & Col Don Caval-
lo.  

Sadly 5 of our comrades have passed on to history: 

CSM George Ichimura, CWO Lee Carson, MAJ Ray Edgerly, COL Al Diaz, and Wilfred Ebel. 

Our registered membership stands at 203. We have 158 military and 45 civilian members. Current Mem-
bers are domiciled in 18 States, CA 142, AZ 10, TX 11, NV 7, VA 6, WA 6, OR 5, NC 3, OH 2, TN 2, MO 2, and 
1 in each of the following States; NE, NJ, NM, OK, PA, MN & WI. 

We continue to seek new members and encourage those current members who bring guests to our func-
tions to sign up their guests. Application forms will be available at the sign in desks. 

Life membership is an especially good value for those that are not life members yet, it is only $50 vs $25 
for 3 years.  

 

Treasurer Report and Publication Updates by LTC Beverley Houghton 

 

Financial Report:  as mentioned by our President, we remain financially sound.   Our board voted to do-
nate $2000 to the National US Army Museum.   With additional individual donations from members our 
recognition will increase.   Thanks to all the member donations during the year and the generosity of those 
who attended the lunch, donated drawing items, especially Pan   Mitchell and her baskets and bought 
tickets to win them, we are well over $7000 at this time.   Our next expense will the printing of the Annu-
al publication which you are reading.   We take pride in producing this and being able to mail this to you 
every year.  

Publications:   We continue to publish the Blade Newsletter 2 to 3 times a year.   We like to be able to 
share relevant information and updates on members and activities.    Let us hear from you! Share what 
you are doing now so we can publish it for all.  If you know of some relevant information   that we all 
should know, pass that on too.     Pictures are always good.    We hope you are enjoying this year’s Annual 
Report and that you will be able to join us next year.  (Articles for the Blade may be sent to:                    
camelady2@gmail.com).  

 

Website:  

The new 63rd Infantry Division Association, USAR Website is https://www.63rdinfdivassnusar.com/. It is 
an upgraded website and should be easier to use. The website was developed to provide current up to 
date communication with the members between our quarterly BLADE and ANNUAL REPORT mailings. If 
you know of a member passing, please notify the Secretary at jwisenb662@gmail.com and the Webmas-
ter at donald.wirth@gmail.com. 
Don Wirth 
Webmaster 

mailto:camelady2@gmail.com
https://www.63rdinfdivassnusar.com/
mailto:donald.wirth@gmail.com
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CONTRIBUTIONS 

The Board of Governors gratefully acknowledges the following contributions to the Association which 
were made between May 2018 and April 2019.  

 

The following members made donations of $50 or more  

 

Contributor                   In Honor/Memory of  

COL Phillip D. Anderson                                    COL Alfred Diaz and to preserve the Inf. Div. Assoc. 

Mrs. Martha Diaz                                                         COL Alfred Diaz 

Mrs. Mattie A. Grant                                                   COL Artis C. Grant 

LTC Wayne Ho 

MAJ George Hutson 

Ms. Diane Kelley                                                           Howard B. Eighmy 

COL Frank Lagattuta                                                    All Veterans Past and Present 

MG Robert Lame 

Mrs. Pat Paulson                                                         To Preserve the Inf. Division Association 

Ms. Jean Smith                                                            LtCol Robert Henry Smith 

Capt. Laurence Stuppy ll                                            Dr. Laurence Stubby         

LTC James Wright                                                                                         

   Additional Sustaining Donations 

COL Richard Keagy                                                     COL Alfred Diaz 

COL Gregory Linden                                                   CW4 Lee Carson 

63rd  Infantry Division USAR Annual Staff 

Editor:  LTC Beverley Houghton 

Assistant to the Editor:  LTC Milton Houghton 

Photographer:  COL Ben Colcol 

A special thankyou to COL Colcol for his contribution to pay for the printing of this 

report in color.  
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2018-2019 OFFICERS OF THE ASSOCIATION 

   President -Brigadier General Charles K. Ebner 

Vice President –open 

Secretary–Colonel James D. Wisenbaker 

Assistant Secretary – Colonel Richard Garza 

Treasurer -Lieutenant Colonel Beverley A Houghton 

  Membership –Colonel Ben Colcol 
  

MEMBERS OF THE BOARD OF GOVERNORS 

 Colonel Lydia Collins 

Command Sergeant Major Robie Robinson 

Lieutenant Colonel D. Earle Sweeney  

SFC Tonya Davis 

Members  Emeritus 

Colonel Noel B. Pattinson*  

Colonel Charles J. McCleery*  

Colonel Thomas V. Chandler*  

Colonel James B. Price, Jr.*  

Lieutenant Colonel Irving C. Myers*  

Colonel Tommy R. Gilliam*  

Major Howard T. Graber, Jr.*  

Lieutenant Colonel Robert H. Smith*  

Lieutenant Colonel William T. Hodges*  

Colonel Arthur T. Vikander  

Lieutenant Colonel Harold F. Pellegrin*  

Captain William J. Martin*  

Colonel Albert L. Mendonca*  

Colonel Milton I. Bremer*  

Sergeant Major Charles Cavenee*  

Lieutenant Colonel Fred E. Davidson  

Lieutenant Colonel Stanley Hoversten*  

Colonel Milton I. Bremer*  

Sergeant Major Howard B. Eighmy*  

Lieutenant Colonel James B. O’Dowd  

Lieutenant Colonel Donald L. Wirth  

Chief Warrant Officer 4 George F. Murray*  

Lieutenant Colonel Earle D Sweeney  

Major Raymond H. Edgerly*  

Sergeant Major Thomas Gorden, Jr.* 

 Colonel Alfred M. Diaz * 

Chief Warrant Officer 4 Layland A. Carson * 

Colonel Lydia Collins  

Command Sergeant Major Arnold Greenberg  

Master Sergeant Ulric L. Grigsby, Jr*.  

Major General Jerry J. Josten  

Lieutenant Colonel James T. Wright 

Lieutenant Colonel Beverley A. Houghton  

*Of Honored Memory  
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PAST PRESIDENTS 
 

 1/1966-8/1966 Lieutenant Colonel Noel B. Pattinson* 

 8/1966-5/1967 Lieutenant Colonel Walter B. Kroener 

 1967-1968 Captain William B. Kuntz* 

 1968-1969 Major Noah F. Modisett 

 1969-1970 Lieutenant Colonel Noel B. Pattinson* 

 1970-1971 Lieutenant Colonel Jimmy S. Gozawa* 

 1971-1972 Major William T. Allen 

 1972-1973 Colonel Charles J. McCleery* 

 1973-1974 Colonel Arthur T. Vikander 

 1974-1975 Lieutenant Colonel Durwood D. Hicks* 

 1975-1977 Colonel Tommy R. Gilliam, Jr.* 

 1977-1978 Major Howard T. Graber, Jr.* 

 1978-1979 Lieutenant Colonel Stanley T. Hoversten* 

 1979-1980 Colonel James B. Price, Jr.* 

 1980 -1981 Chief Warrant Officer 4 Ernst H. Andreas* 

 1981-1982 Lieutenant Colonel Harold F. Pellegrin* 

 1982-1983 Lieutenant Colonel Irving C. Myers* 

 1983-1985 Colonel Thomas V. Chandler* 

 1985-1987 Colonel Charles J. McCleery* 

 1987-1988 Lieutenant Colonel William A. Hodges* 

 1988-1990 Colonel Albert K. Mendonca* 

 1990-1991 Lieutenant Colonel Donald L. Wirth 

 1991-1993 Colonel Milton I . Bremer * 

 1993-1993 Major Dale D. Hart* 

 1993-1995 Lieutenant Colonel James B. O'Dowd 

 1995-1998 Sergeant Major Howard B. Eighmy* 

 1998-1999 Lieutenant Colonel Earle D. Sweeney 

 1999-2001 Sergeant Major Howard B. Eighmy* 

2001-2003 Lieutenant Colonel Robert H. Smith* 

2003-2004 Lieutenant Colonel William A. Hodges* 

2004-2005 Colonel David G. Ross 

2005-2006 Colonel Lydia Collins 

2006-2009 Colonel Alfred M. Diaz* 

2009-2012 Lieutenant Colonel Beverley A. Houghton 
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Right:   LTC James  Wright 

 

Below:   COL James Wisenbaker 

Above:  COL William Marshall  

Above:   BG David C. Henley 
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Above:  Susan Carroll    guest 

Right:    CSM Robert N Roberson 

Below:  COL Don Cavallo  

Above:  Capt Laurence Stuppy ll 
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Center Right:  COL Richard Keagy

Right:   COL Gregory Linden

Below:  BG Charles Ebner,  President 

Right:  Mrs. Pat Paulson 
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Left: Chaplain COL Donald Forden 

Center Left: COL Phillip Anderson 

Above:  COL Mike Plotkin 

Left: MG Mark McCarley 



14 

Right: LTC Milt Houghton 

Right: LTC Don WIrth 

Below Right Corner:  

COL Kathy Ellis 

Below: COL Bill Reals 
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Left: COL Lydia Collins and 
COL Bill Reals conduct op-
portunity drawring 

Below:  

COL Lydia Collins 

Left: LTC Wes Blasjo 
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Right: New Members CSM Gene 
DiLorenzo and COL Don Cavallo  
With  CSM Robert Roberson  

 

Right: Mrs. Martha Diaz and daughter 
Diana Diaz.. 

 

Below:  BG Ebner starting the self-
introductions. 

 

Right Center: LTC Beverley Houghton 
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Left: Pan Mitchell and  
basket winner COL Su-
san Lee 

 Generous donated baskets 
by Pan Mitchell in honor of 
her late husband and of her 
mother who recently passed 
away.  

Left Below: Basket winner 
Ms. Shaw with Pan Mitch-
ell 
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(Ray Edgerly Con’t) 

 His family was always his first priority. As their daughter Cynthia grew, he instilled in her his love of 
gardening and kindness to all creatures. On one occasion, he ordered Preying Mantis eggs so she could 
watch the eggs hatch and the baby Preying Mantis populated the garden much to the horror of the next 
door neighbor who was afraid of them.  
 He assisted, supported and was proud of Cynthia’s accomplishments. He transported and waited 
for her patiently during her numerous hours of orchestra practice. After Cynthia’s marriage in 1979, he now 
had a son-in-law, Peter, whom he dearly loved and leaves our family in his loving care.  
 Cynthia, now tapped another one her father’s interests, the financial world and he began teaching 
her the advantages and pitfalls of the financial market. Our Family expanded in 1990 with the arrival of or 
Grand-daughter Jacqueline and then Alexandra in 1996. Ray actually helped name both girls. He also pro-
vided them with important advice: 
 “Excel in all that you do.” “You can be or do anything you want to in life.” “Don’t believe for a mi-
nute that being a “girl” puts you at a disadvantage. “ “ Speak your mind. If you have something to say, say 
it.” “Love all the animals for they are special creatures.” 
 Ray was very proud of his granddaughters. They are both extremely successful and daily follow his 
advice. They have excelled in school. Jacqui graduated with Bachelors in marketing and is marketing and a 
Pilate’s instructor. She married Derek in 2015. Alli will graduate from Regis University and Nursing program 
in May.   The love of his life, his wife Dorthea, passed away in 2011 on April 4, 2011 on their 69th wedding 
anniversary. Raymond was a dedicated patriot, solider; a devoted husband, father and grandfather.  
Death opened its gates for him. He saluted and walked through to meet his new CO for in his pocket were 
new orders which were stamped “Top Secret”     

SGM George Satashi Ichimura 

George  Satoshi Ichimura was born in Los Angeles, California on July 2, 1930.  
He went to Japan and was there after the war started.  We do not have much 
information on George’s life.  Sone of us served with him and were are hoping 
to put together his life story. 

SGM Jere Hyde received a message on his answering machine from George's 
sister telling us that George had passed.. When he called the number, the sis-
ter answered and invited us to a small family get-together at George's home.  
SGM Hyde emailed the association of Georg’s passing.  

Jere was invited to a small family services ...more of a Celebration of Life than 
a funeral, about 20 family and friends were there I went a love and met his 
family: I was the only one there from the military.  Jere was a friend of 
George’s from the 311th Coscom. He went with George (he acted at NCOIC) to 
Japan for exercise Yama Sakura, two times to Sendai, and 2 times to Chitose 
on Hokkaido.  

George joined the Association and became a llve Member in December, 
2000. He attend the Annual Brunch meetings regularly and always brought 
his camera.  He shared his pictures with the editors of the Annual Report Mag-
azine. His work was so good that the Board of Governors asked him if he 
would be our photographer.  He continued until 2016 when the film lab he 
was using was closed down.  He. Apologized to the Board but he was a film 
photographer and would not lower himself to using a digital camera.    
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COL Wilfred “Wil” Ebel 
  

Following a brief hospitalization, Wil Ebel passed away on July 3, 2018 in 
Corona Del Mar, California.  He was 88 years old.  A military honors burial 
took place at the U.S. National Cemetery, Omaha, Nebraska on October 
17, 2018. 

Wil Ebel served in political appointments in Washington, DC under Presi-
dents Nixon, Ford, Reagan and Bush.  President Reagan named him Di-
rector, National Cemetery System and Chief Memorial Affairs Director of 
the Veterans Administration in July 1987.  His previous government ser-
vice included assignments to the Selective Service System as Assistant 
Director, Deputy Director, and Acting Director; duties as Assistant Execu-
tive Officer to President Reagan’s Military Manpower Task Force; duties in 
the Office of the Secretary of Defense as Assistant to the Chairman, Total Force Study, and Project Officer 
with the Reserve Forces Policy Board; and Assistant Executive Officer to the Chief, Army Reserve.  He also 
served on the staff of President Ford’s Clemency Board and was co-author and co-editor of the 
Board’s Final Report to the President, published by the White House in 1976.  During the Nixon Admin-
istration he was on the staff of the Defense Manpower Commission, a joint White House-Congressional 
Commission. 

He earned a Masters Degree in International Relations from Syracuse University, was a graduate of the 
Harvard University Senior Managers in Government Program, in addition to the Executive Development 
Program of The George Washington University.  He is also a graduate of the Air War College and the In-
dustrial College of the Armed Forces.  As a graduate of the Army War College, he authored numerous arti-
cles on politico-military issues for professional military and academic journals and had written chapters for 
two books published by the National Defense University. 

After 37 years of service in the U.S. Army, he retired as a Colonel.  He was an active member of many mili-
tary and patriotic organizations which have specially recognized him, such as The Reserve Officers Associ-
ation, American Legion, Federal Emergency Management Agency, Veterans of Foreign Wars, Non-
Commissioned Officers Association, Military Order of World Wars, Military Order of Foreign Wars, Nation-
al Guard Association, Senior Army Reserve Commanders Association, and the Reserve Forces Policy 
Board (OSD). 

COL Ebel was awarded 11 military decorations, together with the Department of Army Civilian Distin-
guished Service Medal, the Department of Veterans Affairs Exceptional Service Medal, and two Selective 
Service Distinguished Service Medals.  Based upon this Christian gentleman’s exceptional generosity and 
magnanimous deportment, he was invested into four international Orders of Knighthood: the Templars, 
Saint Lazarus, Saint John, and St. Constantine the Great.  

 

 

Wil Ebel was buried with military honors , October 17, 2018 at the Omaha U.S. National Cemetery, Oma-
ha, Nebraska.  Please pray that his soul and the souls of all the faithful departed may rest in eternal peace. 
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COL Alfred M. Diaz 
 

 

Col. Alfred M. Diaz, U.S. Army (Retired) was a life 
member of ROA.  Our National headquarters sent 
out this remembrance to our members.  Through-
out his life of service with ROA, he served on vari-
ous committees; but he was best known for his 
role as chairman of the resolution committee and 
as Army Vice President.  Al could always be 
counted on for two things: his commitment to 
ROA, demonstrated by faithful attendance at 
conventions and conferences, and by keeping 
everyone straight on Robert’s Rules of Order, of 
which he was a master.   When it came to briefing 
the resolution committee results during ROA gen-
eral assemblies he did not believe in taking any 
more time than necessary.  This approach be-
came a popular feature of the last day of the con-
ference.  

In a letter to Colonel Diaz’s beloved wife, Martha, ROA’s national chaplain, retired Army Re-
serve Col. Sherman Reed, wrote, that Al’s “compassion and caring actions as well as his at-
tention to detail, made him a valuable asset to ROA and its affiliate. . . . He was a genuine 
American hero.” 

We will miss Colonel Al Diaz’s unwavering support of ROA, his sense of humor, his sharp 
wit, and his dedication to fellow members of the Reserve Components!   

Colonel Dias was the Vice President of the 63rd Infantry Division at the time of his passing.  
He served as President from 2006 to 2009.  He also served on the  Board of the 63rd In-
fantry division WWI until it closed I in 2014.  
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Chief Warrant Officer Four Layland Carson 
 

 

By LTC Beverley Houghton   USA (ret)   and read at his memorial 
service.  

 

On behalf of ROA and the 63rd Infantry Division USAR organiza-
tion members   who   knew Chief Warrant Officer Four Layland 
Carson but are not able to be here today, I convey condolences.   

He was a life member and actively involved in to both of these military organizations. I re-
call the many   times he drove long distances to attend ROA chapter meetings on a regular 
basis.   He was   membership chairman of the 63rd   association   for many  years and kept 
our membership roster until   his health prevented him from continuing. Or perhaps it was 
the battles he was having with his computer.  He paid attention to detail.   Anytime he 
would get a membership check in the mail, he would of course forward it to me as treasurer 
but he would call me too, so I would know to look for it. When   he was no longer able to 
attend our board meeting lunches   at Marie Callenders, he was very much missed.  He was 
always a  soldier. 

Thank you Lee,  for your service.     
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COL Robert Allen   46 N. Sunny Vista Ave.  Oak Park   CA 91377-1013 

COL William T. Allen  6052 Hacker Ln   Agoura Hills   CA  91301-1410 

CW5 Tony Ambriz  1531 Stevens Loop  Babson Park   FL  33827-8680 

LTC Philip D. Anderson  257 W. 20th St   Upland    CA  91784-1642 

Mrs Debra A. Anton  1310 Gonzales Rd  Simi Valley   CA  93063-4577 

SFC Sarah A. Aughton  6172 Fernwood Dr  Huntington Beach  CA  92648-5574 

Mrs Robert J. Barber  2592 W. 235th St   Torrrance   CA  90505-4225 

CW3 John J. Baribault  7777 Hauck St   Las Vegas   NV  89139-0101 

CPT Edward H. Barr  PO Box 1194   Napomo    CA  93444-1194 

The  Beck Family   3174 Lindacita Ln   Anaheim   CA  92804-1725 

SGM Thomas R Beckert  PO Box 681772   Franklin    TN  37068 

CW5 Raymond C Benson  3083 Cardamon St  Rialto    CA  92376-7245 

COL Wilbert L. Berg  17141 Gledhill St   Northridge   CA  91325-2525 

MG Stephen C. Bissett  23312 Castle Rock  Mission Viejo   CA  92692-1691 

LTC Wesley D. Blasjo  14130 Descanso Dr  Lake Mathews   CA  92570-9470 

Mrs Milton I. Bremer  1417 N. Louise St   Glendale   CA  91207-1323 

COL Richard E. Brewster  4318 Jacaranda Ave  Burbank    CA  91505-3304 

COL Jess Carranze Jr.  19731 Waterbury Ln  Huntington Beach  CA  92646-3542 

Mrs.  Leyland A. Carson       28535 Jenny Ln   Menifee    CA  92584-9237 

SFC Steven L. Carson  28535 Jenny Ln   Menifee    CA  92584-9237 

CW5 Mary F. Carter  1510 Penton Mews  Chespeake   VA  23320-2984 

CPT Casey A. Carver  2635 E 17th St   Long Beach   CA  90804-1510 

MG Bruce Casella   2665 NW Campion Cir  Bend    OR  97701-8674 

COL Don Cavallo   212 W. Carolina Ct.  Ontario    CA   91762 

Mrs Stephen Cavenee  1891 N Lincoln St   Orange    CA  92865-4624 

CW4 Farrell J. Chiles  24 Oak Cliff Dr   Pomona    CA  91766-4857 

Mrs Sharon Clary   2334 Sunny Point St  Thousand Oaks   CA  91362-1143 

CW4 Patrick J. Cleary  2227 W Farlington St  West Covina   CA  91790-5606 

Mr Fred Clinton   102 South Jenkins St  Alexandria   VA  22304-4910 

COL Ben M Colcol   2518 E Alki Pl   Anaheim   CA  92806-5002 

COL Lydia Collins   10424 Faywood St  Bellflower   CA  90706-3309 

COL Irma H Cooper  2326 N Cornet Ct   Covina    CA  91724-3935 

COL Michael A. Cornwell  842 East Villa St., Apt 229          Pasadena   CA  91101 

COL Paul L. Corriere Jr.  581 Santa Theresa Pl  Chula Vista   CA  91914-4130 

CSM Michael Crespo  65541 Naomi Place  Bueno Park   CA  90620 

MG John T. Crowe  3939 W School Ave  Visalia    CA  93291-5514 

MG Donna Dacier  6830 Yellowstone Dr  Riverside   CA  92506-3924 

Ms Tami Daricek   PO Box 38   Beaumont   CA  92223-0038 

MSG Francis David  2025 San Marino Ave  San Marino   CA  91108-1138 

LTC Fred E. Davidson  71 Quail Ln   Martinez   CA  94553-9762 

SFC Tonya Davis   13914 Cadmus Ave  Los Angeles   CA  90061-2133 

Mrs. Martha  Diaz  16725 Lew Allen Cir  Riverside   CA  92518-2909 

COL Larry V. Diehm  23582 Los Grandes  Laguna Beach   CA  92656-1120 

CSM Gene DiLorenzo  1844 Eureka St.   Corona    CA  92882 

Family of LTC Edward D. Doughty     465-320 Church St.  Janesville   CA  96114-9649 

BG James W. Dunham  4800 Stafford Dr   Colleyville   TX  76034-4207 

Mrs Warrienne Dutton  9548 La Canada Way  Sunland    CA  91040-1609 

BG Charles K Ebner  619 Jasmine Ave   Corona Del Mar   CA  92625-2311 

Family of MAJ R. H. Edgerly 3475 N Sundown Ln  Oceanside   CA  92056-4710 

COL Kathleen K. Ellis  25572 Wilde Ave   Stevenson Ranch   CA  91381-1549 

Ms Ellen Estermyer  5924 Sirl Way   Orangevale   CA  95662-4939 

COL Michel A. Ewens Family 4008 Dean Dr   Ventura    CA  93002-3737 

COL Albert T. Finnerty  1854 S Silver Hawk Dr  Diamond Bar   CA  91765-2851 

 

MEMBERSHIP DIRECTORY 

NAME    STREET ADDRESS   CITY    STATE  ZIPCODE 
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COL Hayward Fong  201 N Catalina St   Los Angeles   CA  90004-4603 

COL Donald L. Forden  27001 Crews Hill Dr  Sun City    CA  92586-3109 

COL Allan C. Fork   4957 Rolling Meadows Rd  Rolling Hills Estates  CA  90274-1523 

LTC Osborn N. Foster  1536 Orange Grove Ave  Los Angeles   CA  90046-2618 

CSM Earl Franklin   8027 W Virginia Dr  Apt 402 Dallas    TX  75237-3767 

CSM Tony R. Franklin  2287 E Burnside St  Simi Valley   CA  93065-2302 

COL Dan Furtado   405 W. Latimer Ave  Campbell   CA  95008-1903 

CPT Carl A Garnett, II  Via Gardasana 382/2  Malcesine   ITALY  

COL Richard A. Garza  14201 Galy St   Tustin    CA  92780-2306 

MAJ Richard J. Gillaspy  3501 Brayton Ave  Long Beach   CA  90807-4809 

COL Abram F. Goldman  80291 Paseo De Norte  Indio    CA  92201-0505 

COL Chung C. Gong  PO Box 397   Five Points   CA  93624-0397 

Mrs Ray Gorman   15035 Sandy Ridge Rd  Elizabeth Lake   CA  93532-1310 

Mrs Florance Graf  16807 Lassen St   Sepulveda   CA  91343-1004 

Mrs Artis C. Grant  4334 Victoria Park Pl  Los Angeles   CA  90019-4211 

SGM John H Green  16114 S Thorson Ave  Compton   CA  90221-4645 

CSM Arnold Greenberg  1902 Park Ave Apt 225  Los Angeles   CA  90026-7029 

BG Gerald D. Griffin  123 Forest Ave   Pacific Grove   CA  93950-2619 

CW4 John Hacker   632 36th St   San Bernardino   CA  92405-2004 

COL Joseph A. Haroun  PO Box 3402   Seal Beach   CA  90740-3402 

MSG Frank J Harrison III  28159 Rustling Wind Cir  Menifee    CA  92585-9293 

MAJ James R. Helms  2220 Sewanee Ln   Arcadia    CA  91007-5161 

BG David C. Henley  2662 Circle Dr   Newport Beach   CA  92663-5617 

MSG Jim Hensley   PO Box 333   Port Hueneme   CA  93044-0333 

CPT George R. Hernandez  9990 Cadoc  Ln   Reno    NV  89521-4405 

LTC Durwood D. Hicks  3306 Via Carriza, Unit P  Laguna Hills   CA  92653-3063 

Mr David Hill   560 21st  St   Hermosa Beach   CA  90254-2928 

Mrs Betty J. Hippert  146 Lehman Dr   Carlisle    PA  17013-8563 

LTC Wayne G. Ho   92-1523 Waokelest  Kapolei    HI   96707-3401 

SSG George J. Hofstetter  12609 Eastbrook Ave  Downey    CA  90242-4937 

SP5 Karl E. Holmstrom  771 W Circulo Napa  Green Valley   AZ  85614-2820 

LTC Beverley A. Houghton  11307 Martha Ann Dr  Los Alamitos   CA  90720-3805 

LTC Milton D. Houghton  11307 Martha Ann Dr  Los Alamitos   CA  90720-3805 

Mrs Stanley T. (Janet) Hoversten    21062 George Brown Ave  Riverside   CA  92518-2805 

MAJ George E. Hutson  708 Widsten Cir   Wayzata    MN 55391-1784 

SGM Jere P Hyde   13618 Crewe St   Van Nuys   CA  91405-4235 

CW4 Duane R. Johnson  2401 Cranberry Cv.  Cedar Park   TX  78613-5905 

SGM Victor P. Johnson  132 N 80th Street   Milwaukee   WI  53213-3436 

LTC Flo J. Jones   8531 N 30th Dr   Phoenix    AZ  85051-3903 

LTC Paul R. Jones   8531 N 30th Dr   Phoenix    AZ  85051-3903 

COL Thomas Jones  1380 S Anaheim Blvd  Anaheim   CA  92805-6205 

MG Jerry J. Josten  12120 Harbor Drive  Woodbridge   VA  22192-2202 

LTC Robert Karbel  16660 Gledhill St   North Hills   CA  91343-2706 

CPT Robert L Kaufman  20 Bahari   Rancho Mission Viejo  CA  92694-1810 

COL Richard H. Keagy  550 Loring Ave   Los Angeles   CA  90024-2524 

CW4 James B. Keeling  8804 Sorrell St   Bakersfield   CA  93307-5937 

LTC Maurice D. Keller  3139 Dianora Dr   Rancho Palos Verdes  CA  90275-6200 

Ms Diana Kelly   6685 FM 645   Palestine   TX  75803-1266 

COL Roger A. Kessler  33349 Calle Cantu  Temecula   CA  92592-1812 

COL Gopal S. Khalsa  3336 E Popinac Loop  Tucson    AZ  85716-2273 

MG Rodney Kobayashi  2304 223rd Ct NE   Sammamish   WA  98074-4086 

COL Perry Kupferman  21 Hillsdale Dr   Newport Beach   CA   92660-4235 

SP4 Pearley A. Lachance  104 Halifax St   Winslow    ME  04901-6934 
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COL Frank C. Lagattuta  2528 Segovia   La Verne    CA  91750-1171 

MG Robert A. Lame  PO Box 6742   Pine Mountain Club  CA  93222-6742 

MAJ George W. LaPold  3993 Gentlebrook Ln Unit 12 Bellingham   WA 98226-7185 

COL Lance R. Larsen  5091 Yearling Ave  Irvine    CA  92304-2957 

COL Hayward P. LeCrone  9631 Brynmar Dr   Villa Park   CA  92861-2604 

COL Susan G. Lee   3119 N Pinewood St  Orange    CA  92865-1223 

COL Daniel A. Lenhart  4700 E 4th St   Long Beach   CA  90814-3012 

Mrs Patrica Lind   14707 Pammy Way  Grass Valley   CA  95949-6524 

COL Gregory F. Linden  1923 Vista Del Norte  Fallbrook   CA  92028 

LTC Kenneth R. Lindley  232 South Ridge Drive  Fallbrook   CA  92028-1624 

SGM Victor P. Johnson  132 N 80th Street   Milwaukee   WI  53213-3436 

LTC Kenneth R. Lindley  232 South Ridge Dr  Fallbrook   CA  92028-1624 

LTC Henry R. Maar Jr.  3258 Grafton St   Simi Valley   CA  93063-2628 

MG Mark MacCarley  2926 E Chevy Chase Dr  Glendale   CA  91206-1908 

LTC Gary L. MacNamara  5281 Pembury Dr   La Palma   CA  90623-1532 

COL William Marshall  46 Peninsula Ctr #E294  Rolling Hills Estates  CA  90274-5528 

SFC Arturo A Martinez  419 Pomelo Ave Apt D  Monterey Park   CA  91755-3539 

COL Samuel A. Martinez  2517 S. Townsend St  Santa Ana   CA  92704-5528 

CW2 Brian A. F. Masser  10646 Samoa Ave  Tujunga    CA  91042-1521 

CW2 Loren K. McCloskey  PO BOX 1209   Trinity    TX  75862-1209 

Mrs Ernestine McDonald  2627 S Calaveras Pl  Ontario    CA  91761-7004 

BG Ronald V. McDougall  1227 Blujay Ct   Concord    CA  94524-3448 

Mrs Albert L. (Jan) Mendonca 604 E 4th St   St. Peter    IL   62880-0134 

SGM Bori Meneghelli  2249 Cimony Ln   Freeland    WA 98249-9412 

COL Jan C. Mennig  4440 Lindell Blvd Apt 1703 Saint Louis   MO 63108-2443 

COL Michael A. Meyers  1100 Brookline Rd  Apt 222E Seal Beach   CA  90740-3269 

COL Dwayne E. Mickelson  2805 Miguel St   Riverside   CA  92506-4120 

Mrs M. Delores Milhous  3510 Turtle Creek Blvd Apt 10E Dallas    TX  75219-5544 

SGT Vincent J. Militello  3079 Jasper Cir   Rescue    CA  95672-9485 

COL John H. Milor  42161 Sutters Mill Rd  Palm Desert   CA  92260-2272 

Mrs Donald F. Mitchell  5853 Compass Dr   Los Angeles   CA  90045-1703 

MG Paul Mock   31105Keeneland Drive  Fair Oaks Ranch   TX  78015 

COL Noah F. Modisett  1700 Cumbre Dr   San Pedro   CA  90732-4222 

COL Terry B. Morgan  252 Sierks St   Costa Mesa   CA  92627-2152 

MAJ Albert W. Morris  15921 Sunburst St  North Hills   CA  91343-3139 

COL Ronald H. Moskowitz  7207 Melotte St   San Diego   CA  92119-1612 

Mrs Rosemary Murray  863 Navajo Dr   Riverside   CA  92507-6049 

LTC James B. O'Dowd  30213 Corte Cantania  Temecula   CA  92391-1910 

MSG Oscar Cantu Ojeda  1320 Ardilla Ave   La Puente   CA  91746-1126 

Family of LTC Paul S. Olson 18649 Tulsa St   Northridge   CA  91326-2715 

SSG Amy M. Ou   11934 Algardi St   Norwalk    CA  90650-7167 

Mrs Russell Paris   3176 Rossini Pl   Topanga    CA  90290-4464 

COL Russell E. Park  30 Catspaw Cape   Coronado   CA  92118-3234 

COL Keith 0. Parkin  1 Baroness Ln   Laguna Niguel   CA  92677-4909 

Mrs Pat Paulson   5801 Crestridge Rd, APT C307 Rancho Palos Verdes  CA  90275-4976 

COL John E. Paulus  7304 Idyllwild Rd   Falls Church   VA  22043-2712 

Mrs Ruth Pellegrin  8170 Ridgetop Ct   Fair Oaks   CA  95628-5103 

BG James H. Phillips  11425 N Erica Ct   Hayden    ID   83835 

Mr Nathaniel H. Pickett  PO Box 5   Apple Valley   CA  92307-0001 

Mrs Bill F. Pierce   20602 Pebble Ln   Huntington Beach  CA  92646-6043 

COL Michael Plotkin  80 S. Lake Ave, Ste 702  Pasadena   CA  91101-2638 

Mrs Frank I. Prince  430 Elizabeth Ave  Rockingham   NC  28379-3118 

COL Ronald Dean Rallis Sr  31702 Latkspur Dr  Placentia   CA  92870-2544 
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COL Albert J. Rasch Jr.  2716 Canary Dr   Costa Mesa   CA  92626-4748 

Mrs Jesse L. Raymond  1339 Bread St Apt A  Gahanna   OH 43230-6733 

COL William J. Reals Jr.  28762 Bolanos   Mission Viejo   CA  92692-1055 

LTC Robert L. Redford  179 Deerfield Dr   Jonesboro   GA  30238-5819 
COL Robert H. Reynolds  15 Irma Place   Oceanport   NJ   07757-1056 

CSM Robert N. Roberson  9236 Lake Country Dr  Santee    CA  92071-2139 

LTC Ken Robinson  32078 S Agarita Dr  Oracle    AZ  85623-7318 

MSG Roberto R Roman  1586 E Howard St  Pasadena   CA  91104-2636 

LTC G. A. Romandy  1790 N Warbler Pl  Orange    CA  92867-8416 

SGM Larry Romero  3125 Saint Thomas Way  Bakersfield   CA  93306-4563 

COL Charles H. Rosenthal  814 Amherst Ave Apt 203  Los Angeles   CA  90049-5249 

Mr Philip Ross   5873 W Dayton Ave  Fresno    CA  93722-8749 

COL James Rowe   10102 Ludwig St   Villa Park   CA  92861-4309 

Ms Evelyn Sanders  500 E Calaveras St  Altadena   CA  91001-2220 

MRS Marianne Sazzmann  14627 Huston St   Sherman Oaks   CA  91403-1642 

COL Mark Scatolini  531 Esplanade Apt 307  Redondo Beach   CA  90277-4094 
CSM Leo Marty Schlocker  27000 Crews Hill Dr  Sun City    CA  92586-3108 

LTC Lawrence J. Schoenfeld 224 5th St   Manhattan, Beach  CA  90266-5710 

MG Michael J. Schweiger  954 Dartmoore Dr  Rogersville   MO 65742-7975 

Mr Bill Scott   2720 Village Pl Apt 5230  Waterloo   IA   50702-5805 

MG John L. Scott   1114 N . Monte Rosa Lane  Payson    AZ  85541-3668 

Mrs Shirley Seaver  110 E. Loop Dr.   Camarillo   CA  93010-2330 

COL Paul G. Seehusen  10667 Cranks Rd   Culver City   CA  90230-5428 

Mrs Phyllis Sellen  3 769 Mesa Linda Dr  Las Vegas   NV  89120-3131 

BG Darel R. Sievers  110 E Loop Dr   Camarillo   CA  93010-2330 

LTC Brian Silk   24023 Bessemer St  Woodland Hills   CA  91367-2919 

Family of LTC Earl Sinks Jr  P.O. Box 354   Shaver Lake   CA  93664 

COL Harry V. Sirk   467 S Catalina Ave  Pasadena   CA  91106-3304 
Mr James R Smirl   PO Box 880   Upland    CA  91785-0880 

Jean and the Smith Family  2306 Fern Ave   Chico    CA  95926-2009 

Mrs Margaret Stacy  9749 Ashworth Dr  Richmond   VA  23236-1633 

LTC Robert H. Stratman  28128 Pacific Coast Hwy Apt 100    Malibu    CA  90265-3933 

Mr Laurence J. Stuppy  6872 Vista del Sol Dr  Huntington Beach  CA  92647-6654 

COL Dale Swanson  5106  S. Helena St.  Spokane    WA99223-8125 

Mrs Linda Swavely  31094 Calle Aragon  Temecula   CA  92592-5463 

LTC Earle D. Sweeney  3209 Conata St   Duarte    CA  91010-1652 

Mrs Rhodyne Tappe  24705 Pappas Rd   Ramona    CA  92065-4913 

Mrs Cheryl Birchfiel Tolbert 1843 Raulston Rd   Maryville   TN  37803-2906 

Mrs John D. Tolin   3618 Shadow Brook  San Antonio   TX  78247-3037 
Ms Clare Marie Valle  1301 5Th Ave Apt 343  San Diego   CA  92101-4250 

COL H. Peter Velasco  5310 Big Range St  North Las Vegas   NV 89031-3523 

Family of COL Arthur Vikander 6 Milano    Palm Desert   CA  92211-8910  

BG Michael Walter  25813 Hudson St.   Loma Linda   CA  92354 

COL William J Ward  27538 Cherry Creek Dr  Valencia    CA  91354-1348 

LTC Jack Wear   4630 Canyon Park Ln  La Verne    CA  91750-1864 

MAJ Christopher E. West  288  W Essex Ave   Memphis   TN  38109-1516 

COL Minor K. White  3903 Wingate Dr   Columbus   GA  31909-3233 

LTC Paul W. Wims  41848 Montallegro St  Quartz Hill   CA  93536-2986 

LTC Donald L. Wirth  4554 Cordoba Way  Oceanside   CA  92056-5102 

COL James D. Wisenbaker  16352 Serenade Ln  Huntington Beach  CA  92647-3540 

LTC James T. Wright  23202 Evalyn Ave   Torrance   CA  90505-4437 
Mrs Roberta Wright  4603 Top Flight Dr  Crestview   FL   32539-5710 

MAJ John M. Youngstead  1362 Cerritos Dr   Laguna Beach   CA  92651-2817 

MG Albert Zapanta  2516 Clearspring Dr  Irving    TX  75063-3163 

Mr Steven Zuleski  1250 North Hiway PMB 262 Colville    WA 99114-2005 
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HELP US KEEP IN TOUCH WITH YOU!   Please send your current email address to our Secre-

tary at Jwisenb662@gmail.com, 

63D INFANTRY DIVISON ASSOCIATION, USAR 

16352 Serenade Lane 

Huntington Beach, CA 92647 
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